Responding
To
President
Obama’s Same-Sex Approval
President Obama recently gave public support to gay marriage.
How do we respond from within a biblical worldview?
Some Christians have used this news event to highlight the way
the church is blowing it on the opportunity to be “Jesus with
skin on” to the GLBT (gay | lesbian | bi-sexual | transgender)
community. This sentiment is especially prominent among people
under forty who often have good friends who identify as gay.
There are two different issues that need to be kept separate:
how the church treats gay-identifying people, and the church’s
position on the culture-affecting issue of gay identity and
so-called gay marriage. The first provides an opportunity to
display a welcoming attitude of grace, which says, “We’re glad
you’re here like the rest of us messed-up sinners who
desperately need Jesus. He loves you and accepts you just the
way you are, but He loves you too much to let you stay that
way. Come embrace holiness with us as we learn it together.”
(And this message is just as true for drug and porn addicts,
as well as Pharisaical holier-than-thou folks addicted to
judgmental moralism.)
The other is about refusing to budge on what God has said
about sexual sin, which does not change. Homosexuality is no
more right, holy or acceptable today than it ever was in Bible
times. Neither is heterosexual fornication, adultery, or
pornography-driven lust. It’s not just that sex outside of
God’s plan for marriage (which is limited to one man and one
woman, per the created intent in Genesis 1 and 2) breaks His
law-His rules are given as a gift to keep us from breaking our
hearts.
Jesus said He came to bring a sword (Matt. 10:34), and this

issue is one of the areas of conflict He was bound to cause
because His standard of holiness, and His call to live in it,
is at odds with the human desire to do what we want regardless
of what God thinks. Is homosexuality a sin? This is a simple
question, but it needs a complex answer. Same-sex attraction
(SSA) is usually not a choice; it’s something people discover,
usually with pain and horror. (Females, naturally more
relational, can cultivate it and be emotionally seduced toward
lesbianism, though, even with no previous leanings that way.)
But does it “fall short of the glory of God,” one way
Scripture defines sin (Rom 3:23)?
Certainly.
Same-sex attractions are a corruption of God’s intention for
healthy personal and sexual development, the result of the
Fall and of living in a fallen world. I get this. I have lived
with polio ever since I was six months old. I didn’t choose
this disability, but is it a sin? It certainly falls short of
the glory of God, and polio is part of living in a fallen
world. It’s one of the ways I experience the infection of sin.
I did not choose the fallen-creation consequence of polio, yet
I have to deal with it. My responses to it can be sinful, just
as those who experience unwanted SSA have to deal with the
fallen-creation consequence of homosexuality, but their
responses to it can be sinful.
(By the way, there is no evidence of a genetic cause for
homosexuality. The “born that way” myth cannot be supported
biologically. But there are good reasons that many people end
up with same-sex feelings; for more information, please read
my articles in the homosexuality section of the Probe website,
as well as articles on the Living Hope Ministries website at
www.livehope.org.)
When people give in to the temptations of SSA and engage
sexually with other men or other women, God’s word has a very

serious word for it: abomination (Lev. 18:22). But it’s
important to understand that the abomination is the act, not
the people.
President Obama referred to the golden rule (treat others as
you want them to treat you) as his rationale for supporting
gay marriage:
[Michelle and I] are both practicing Christians and obviously
this position may be considered to put us at odds with the
views of others but, you know, when we think about our faith,
the thing at root that we think about is, not only Christ
sacrificing himself on our behalf, but it’s also the Golden
Rule, you know, treat others the way you would want to be
treated. And I think that’s what we try to impart to our kids
and that’s what motivates me as president and I figure the
most consistent I can be in being true to those precepts, the
better I’ll be as a as a dad and a husband and, hopefully,
the better I’ll be as president.{1}
In 2008, in defending his current position against same-sex
marriage but for civil unions, he said concerning people who
might find his position controversial, “I would just refer
them to the Sermon on the Mount, which I think is, in my mind,
for my faith, more central than an obscure passage in Romans.”
{2}
Two things strike me about this. First, he’s not consistent
about his application of the golden rule; he’s pro-abortionbut of course he doesn’t want to be hacked to pieces without
anesthesia, which is precisely what certain abortion
procedures entail.
Second, choosing the golden rule over “an obscure passage in
Romans” shows he doesn’t understand that “the entirety of
[God’s] word is truth” (Ps. 119:160). Both the Golden Rule and
the Romans 1 passage are true; it’s not a choice between the
two. Since he used to give lectures on Constitutional law at

the University of Chicago, I doubt that he would ever use the
term “an obscure phrase in the Constitution,” because
obscurity is about one’s perception of importance, not the
actual importance of a matter. To a Constitutional lawyer who
respects the document, every phrase of the document is
important. To a serious [true] Christ-follower, every word of
His scriptures is important.
The issue of same-sex marriage isn’t about people’s right to
live in committed relationships, to do life together. It’s
about demanding society’s approval for “the façade of
normalcy.” It’s about demanding approval for what God has
called an abomination (the sexual act, not the people engaged
in it).
Ryan Anderson wrote in the National Review Online,
“What’s at issue is whether the government will recognize
such unions as marriages – and then force every citizen and
business to do so as well. This isn’t the legalization of
something, this is the coercion and compulsion of others to
recognize and affirm same-sex unions as marriages.”{3}
American culture is definitely moving toward normalizing
homosexuality, but from God’s perspective it will never be
normal or natural (Rom. 1:26-27). And it’s God’s perspective
that matters.
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